[bookmark: _GoBack]Christ Lutheran Church (CLC)
Lay Leadership Board
Approved Minutes
February 25, 2019

Chairman Tony Saeger called the meeting to order at 5:20 p.m.


	LLB Members
	Present 
	Absent

	Tony Saeger - Chairman
	X
	

	Lloyd Wagnitz - Vice Chairman
	
	X

	Valerie Dorfmeyer - Secretary
	X
	

	Korinna Rodencal
	X
	

	Tom Lorenz
	
	X

	Heidi Cuca
	
	X

	Tim Geisert
	X @5:35
	

	Ryan Wittmann
	X 
	

	Rick Stowell
	X @5:40
	



Staff in attendance:  Luke Schnake, Director of Ministries; Pastor Jeff Scheich; Mike Milbourn, Executive Director 

Guests in attendance:
Mark L’Heureux, Executive Director of Christ Lincoln Schools & Elementary Principal

Spiritual Nurture:  Opening devotion and prayer led by Pastor Schnake.

Secretary Report: 
1) The Minutes from the January LLB meeting held on January 28, 2019 were approved with a motion by Rick Stowell, seconded by Ryan Wittmann.  Motion carries.


LLB Business
Monitoring
3) Luke Schake, Director of Ministries, provided the following updates
a) Meetings are scheduled with Members to discuss lead gifts for Central campus expansion. 
b) While in Arizona for a pastoral retreat, Pastor Schnake will be meeting with Members living in Arizona to discuss Central campus expansion plans and costs
c) A congregational meeting is tentatively scheduled for April 7 to vote on moving forward with the Central campus expansion.  Lead gift commitments need to be secured to hold the meeting and initiate kick-off for other gift commitments.
4) Mike Milbourn, Executive Director, provided the following updates
a) Budget, revenue and expenses continue to be monitored – this includes staffing of vacated positions. 
b) Parking – Options to add parking are being reviewed.
c) Email will be sent week of 2/25 asking for offerings to bless the ministry.  Recent weather events and cancellations have impacted weekly offerings while ministry costs continue.  
d) Technology report – 
i) New laptop and desktop computers have been leased on a 3-year term.  A plan is being created for incremental refreshes to hardware. 
ii) New monitors have been purchased for workstations where needed.  
iii) The data ‘pipe’ into the building has been upgraded. 
5) Mark L’Heureux, Christ Schools, provided the following updates 
a) Accreditation process continues with 4 of 7 standards of school operation completed by 2/25.  The balance of standards are in progress and targeted for an April completion.  A site review is scheduled for late April.  A 5-year strategic plan is an expected outcome of this process. 
b)  South Campus – building is really taking shape
i) Preschool/Childcare scheduled for August opening. At this time, 6 families are planning to move from Central campus to South.  A waiting list is being compiled.  Staffing for both Central and South locations is also in progress. 
c) Elementary (K-5) has maintained enrollment for the current school year at 134.  Enrollment is expected to grow to 143 for the 2019-20 school year. Maximum capacity is 150-155 students.  
d) Budget and expenses continue to be monitored.  
e) School Oversight Committee – Policy is being finalized and will include detail on membership, meetings and responsibilities. 



Other LLB Action - Board Conversation - feedback  
1) 2019 Committee Updates – 
a) Committee assignments for 2019
b) Policy Committee (Chair: Valerie)
c) Personnel Committee (Chair: Korinna)
d) Nominating Committee (Chair: Lloyd)
2) Pastoral Sabbatical – LLB to create a Sabbatical Policy by late Spring 2019. Pastor Scheich is preparing for a sabbatical in 2020.  A meeting with Pastor Scott & Jan Bruick is scheduled for 2/26 to learn about the Bruick’s recently completed sabbatical. 
3) LLB roundtable discussion
a) Security Policy – Tony Saeger to email finalized policy to LLB for approval.   

Next LLB Meeting 3/25/19 at 5:15PM

Adjourn.


